
Budget Workshop 
8/22/24 

 
Prior to their special meeting, the South Adams School Board held their annual budget workshop. Michelle 
Clouser-Penrod and Heidi Sprunger shared a forecast of the proposed 2025 budget and went over the 
reports and trends that supported the figures.  

 
School Board Meeting Recap 

8/22/24 
 

Personnel Items A motion was made and passed to approve the following personnel items:  
• New Employees 

o Shayla Hough – Food Service Worker – replaced Lilia Chetroi 
o Bryan Grimm – Bus Driver 
o Karissa Carpenter – Full-Time Special Education Teacher Assistant 

• Change in Status 
o Vito Li – Bus Driver – Alternative/Vocational Route – current 

substitute bus driver 
• FMLA Request 

Crisis Plan 
Review/Approval 

The crisis plan was presented for review and approval. This plan contains the 
procedures for safety and security of the students and staff in various types of 
crises. A motion was made and passed to approve the crisis plan as presented.    

Facilities Use Request A facilities use request for community basketball was presented for approval every 
Sunday through July 2025 from 7:00 – 9:30 p.m. This group had used the facilities in 
the past for basketball games on the weekends. This request requires Board 
approval since it is for Sundays.  A motion was made and passed to approve the 
facilities use request as presented.  

Other  At the last Board meeting, one of the Board members resigned her position. By law, 
the Board was required to advertise that position and fill the vacancy in a way they 
see fit within 30 days. The Board elected to accept applications through noon today 
for the Town of Geneva district. Rhoda Briggs has applied for the open seat on the 
Board. The Board can make a decision to appoint or table this until the next Board 
meeting (still within the next 30 days). Rhonda was asked questions regarding her 
vision of the school, why she chose to apply for the vacancy, and some of the areas 
she sees as shining stars and areas of improvement for South Adams. Arlene 
Amstutz recommended approval of Rhonda Briggs as the new School Board 
member for the Town of Geneva district. A motion was made and passed to accept 
the nomination of Rhonda Briggs for the Town of Geneva vacant seat on the School 
Board.   

 


